

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713

missionaero7@gmail.com

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

August –October 2013

Greetings in the Wonderful Name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

"For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light..." Matthew 11:30 What an amazing thing it is to watch God work through us, and prove that His burden is light. However, I am beginning to realize that I am aging and a day will come when I can not continue to carry this awesome workload at Mission Aeroservices. Once a "spring chicken", I now find that often I am a "sprung chicken". When you reach this age your mind will have you make commitments that your body can't keep. This creates the need for more working hours to accomplish the same work. I now have to limit the workload as the Lord gives direction and strength. I am still graciously blessed with good health for my age, and plan to keep on keeping on til' the shout! Yes, it could be today!

Just prior to leaving for the "Meeting in the Air" and annual Flight Camp with the Wings as Eagles ministry, we had quite a crew, and a good one at that, to help with Missionary Dave Spangler's annual inspection on his Aztec. It included Bro. Jim Parvis, Bro. Seth Canady, Bro Dave, and Bro Jack. It went well this year!

The annual pilgrimage to Oshkosh was such a fruitful time. We had 15 young men seeking the Lord's leading in their lives. Aviation is of secondary importance during flight camp, as the main emphasis is on the spiritual preparation for service. And the Lord did lead in the chapel services, devotion time, and during testimony time. The Lord definitely worked in hearts that week, as we had one young man come for assurance of salvation, getting his life back on track. There were three of the young men that surrendered for full time service as the Lord so leads; one of the three said that he was now sure that the Lord wanted him to be a missionary pilot. I was also able to fly with a missionary pilot, instructing him in tail-wheel aircraft operations.

An interesting event during the trip to Oshkosh happened while boarding the flight in Atlanta. It came about as I handed a gospel tract to a flight attendant. The tract is attractive with a sea turtle on the front, and is entitled "Why didn't you tell me?" She guickly looked it over front and back, thanked me and turned to her co-worker and said enthusiastically, "We are having church today!" When I deplaned in Milwaukee she got my attention and joyfully thanked me again, saying "It made my day"! Let's just keep on passing out those tracts faithfully!

Missionary Tyler Nikkel, Papua New Guinea, will be back here at Mission Aero during November for recurrent Instrument Flight training and his IFR certification. We are looking forward to seeing him again.

Prayer Requests: > Please pray with us for our neighbors' salvation. They are good friends, but just can't seem to see the truth yet. > Please continue to pray especially for Jonnie as she still is having health issues, including injuries from a nasty fall over a stout wooden chair about a month ago. > Pray for us! We need your prayers... ask the Lord to grant us physical and spiritual strength, and for His will to be performed here at Mission Aero. > We ask you to pray that the Lord in His time would send a full time helper to work alongside here, and also that the He will lead the right person this way to eventually assume the leadership of this ministry. > Pray much for our beloved, but plagued United States. My, how we need revival in our lives and churches, and a Spiritual awakening across this land! Even so come Lord Jesus!

Keep Looking Up!

Under HIS' Wings,

Dark + Jonnie

"reaching the world through missionary aviation"

Summer and Fall at MISSION AEROSERVICES August - October 2013



The Bahamas Aztec during inspection



Starting Flight Camp 2013 in Oshkosh



A "Happy Camper" off the ground



Another Flight Camper is airborne!



Missionaries Tyler Nikkel and Jack Hunt during previous Tactical Flight Training. We are looking forward to our time together during November.

We praise the Lord for His blessings in ministry and for safety traveling and flying during Flight Camp 2013 as well as in New Bern, NC. Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support as we labor together. Glory!